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2023 LEARNING LOSS REPORT FAQS 
 

WHICH ESSER GRANTS DOES THIS REPORT COVER? 

 The Learning Loss Report is a report inclusive of all ESSER grants as a whole.  The report is targeted 

towards reporting on the use and impact of the funds versus a detailed focus on specific spending 

strategies.  

 

WHAT NAME SHOULD BE GIVEN TO THE REPORT? 

The title of this report is not critical.  A suggested title is “2023 Legislative Learning Loss Report” 

 

WHAT DATES DOES THE 2023 LEARNING LOSS REPORT COVER? 

The dates for the Learning Loss Report are less critical than they are for other reports as this report is 

inclusive from the start of the ESSER grants until September 30, 2023.  The suggested dates for this 

report are as follows:  

• Logistical date: October 1, 2022 – September 30, 2023.  

• Report on expenditures from the start of the first ESSER grant until September 30, 2023. Add 

expenditures not previously reported to this year's report.  

•  

RARE**WHAT IF OUR SCHOOL DISTRICT REPORTED 100% OF FUNDS 

EXPENDED ON THE 2022 LEARNING LOSS REPORT? 

If the school district expended 100% of ALL ESSER Grants before 9/30/22 an abbreviated report is still 

required to update the district data and follow-up on growth related to ESSER expenditures.  Please 

provide updates on subgroups, changes in learning gaps, and any additional impacts realized since the 

2022 Learning Loss report. They may skip questions related to spending amounts rather than re-report on 

previously reported funds.  

 

Please contact the NDDPI ESSER Program Manager for additional information or clarification.  Anne 

Butterworth – abutterworth@nd.gov or 701-328-4051. 
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